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Waverley Council are planning to make 
improvements to Varna Park! Council has 
received $280,000 in funding from the 
NSW Government through the Stronger 
Communities Fund to improve Varna 
Park.
Council will use part of this funding 
to make the necessary improvements 
across the park to bring it into-line 
with the latest Australian Standards for 
safety and ensure it is fit for purpose. 
Improvement works are illustrated on 
the map and include, tree management, 
playground refurbishment, a new 
drinking fountain, a new picnic shelter 
and more!
After accounting for the above listed 
works approximately $180,000 of 
remaining funds will be allocated to 
further enhance the use and enjoyment 
of the park. We know the park is much-
loved by the community and we would 
like your ideas on how the remaining 
funding should be allocated.

Let us know your ideas! 
Let us know your ideas for the park and 
vote on your favourite ideas on our 
website haveyoursay.waverley.nsw.gov.
com.au until 8 November 2019. 

New edging around 
playground

Remove existing old 
timber bollards and 
replace with new 
bollards 

New rubber softfall pads 
under play equipment

New drinking fountain 

Remove existing picnic 
shelter and replace with 
new picnic shelter. 

Example image of new picnic shelter 

Replace existing old park 
seat and replace with 
new seat 

Remove steel gate and 
replace with removable 
bollard

Remove existing 
unhealthy Eucalyptus sp. 

Remove 2 existing 
unhealthy Pine Trees 

Install no-stopping line 
marking along Varna 
Street (note this will 
not change current 
traffic conditions but 
will improve visibility of 
no-stopping area and 
improve road safety).

Replace existing old park 
seat and replace with 
new seat 


